
February 2025  

Subject line: Revenue-Ireland - ROS STR upgrade Communication – go live date for upgrade to ROS STR 

Dear ROS MLRO User, 

This communication from Revenue-Ireland pertains to the upcoming upgrade to the ROS STR system on 08.00hrs February 18th 2025. (FIU-
Ireland GoAML will go live a week earlier on 10th February 2025). If you have not already done so, please ensure you have read all previous 
communications sent to you regarding the upgrade from FIU-Ireland.  

The upgrade is progressing on target and the upgrade will go live for Revenue-Ireland at 08.00 hrs 18th February 2025. We would like to
highlight the following key changes to the upgraded version 5.4.2, point number 3 details the downtime window.  

# Users affected Change 

1. ROS MLRO XML 
upload users  

Please ensure you have updated your IT system with the new XML schema (Schema version 5.0.2) by February 
16th, 2025. As previously communicated, the new schema is for the upgraded version of ROS only and is not 
compatible with the current version 4.5. It is vital that your entity does not implement any changes on the current 
schema before the downtime date, February 7th 2025 at 18:00.   

2. ROS MLRO users Draft reports 

• In order to avoid problems with the latest release, we ask the reporting entities to submit the reports that
are under ‘DRAFTED REPORTS’ on the ROS website before 18:00 on February 6th as draft reports in the
current ROS version will not be compatible with the upgraded version.

3. ROS MLRO users Downtime details:  
– Start Date: February 7th 2025
– Start Time: 18:00, GMT



– End Date: February 18th 2025
– End Time: 08:00, GMT

ROS will be unavailable for submissions to Revenue-Ireland during the downtime window. Revenue-Ireland are 
asking all users to download and retain their XML files downloaded from the GoAML portal so that they can 
upload these to ROS when the ROS portal resumes on the 18th February. 
Please ensure that you submit your draft reports and log out / save your work prior to the scheduled downtime. 

4. ROS MLRO users Should you wish to contact Revenue-Ireland, please do so via suspicioustransactionsunit@revenue.ie . 

Further Help/Supporting Documentation will be available on https;//fiu-ireland.ie/Home/Help from February 10th 
2025 

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Browser Compatibility

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Find and amend a rejected STR

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Generate XML Reports

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Registration Guide

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Two Factor Authentication

• GoAML Guide for Reporting Entities - Web Reporting Quick Reference Guide

• GoAML Manual for Reporting Entities - FAQ

Should you wish to contact Revenue-Ireland, please do so via suspicioustransactionsunit@revenue.ie . Please ensure any communication relating 
to the upgrade is addressed clearly.     

Kind regards 
Suspicious Transaction Report team,
Information Exchange Unit,  
Intelligence Management Branch, 
Investigation Prosecution and Frontier Management Division,
Revenue Commissioners | Ashtowngate | Navan Road | Dublin D15 XKP4 | Republic of Ireland. 
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